[image: image1.wmf]
Dear Parents/Guardians,

The 7th grade Social Studies curriculum will begin with a brief review of geographical principles and then progress to the analysis of the early colonization of the New World and the clash between the arriving Europeans and the indigenous tribes of North America.  The remaining portion of the school year will be dedicated to a rigorous study of United States History starting in the 1770s with the American Revolution and concluding with the American Civil War and Reconstruction. 

To assist with their study of American History, students will complete structured note-taking assignments to help them navigate through the reading of the text.  The text for this course is available online and is listed below:

· United States History: Beginnings to 1877—available online at http://my.hrw.com/
Your seventh grader can log-in to the Holt McDougal web site by using their school username and student number.  

Other than note-taking, students can expect to see assessments that include small projects, writing prompts, graded focus activities, current events readings, quizzes, and chapter tests.  Assignments will always be posted on the classroom whiteboard for students to copy into their assignment books.  Homework can also be accessed from home by following these steps:  

· Go to the Middle School Website—http://www.ptsd.k12.pa.us/ptmiddleschool_home.aspx
· Locate the link on the right hand side of screen titled, PTMS Homework Online.   

· Each middle school teacher has his or her homework posted.  Teachers are listed according to team.  Your 7th grader is a member of team Carnegie.  

Information regarding note-taking tips, book access, current events, and an overview of the day’s lesson and notes, can be found on my web site at http://www.ptsd.k12.pa.us/maiolo.aspx.  Please take some time to become familiar with this site.     

Students should come to class every day with their textbook, pencil or pen, highlighter, and a three-ring binder which will serve as their notebook.  The binder need not be used exclusively for social studies.  It can be shared with other subject areas.   

If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact me via email at maiolos@pt-sd.org.  I will do my best to respond to each inquiry on the same day or within 24 hours.  I am looking forward to seeing you at Open House on Thursday, September 28. Please mark your calendars. 

Sincerely,

Mr. Steve Maiolo

Social Studies Teacher, Grade 7
Peters Township Middle School


                 625 East McMurray Road, McMurray, PA 15317 ∙ 724-941-2688 









